Military Officers Association of America

Issue #2020-02

THE NEWSLETTER OF THE LINCOLN LAND CHAPTER

April 2020

Website: http://
lincolnlandmoaa.org

Upcoming Event

- June 12, 2020, South Side Country Club, Decatur
- August 14, 2020, Island Bay Yacht Club, Lake Springfield, Illinois.
- Golf Outing—
 Pending coordination may be changed to late August or early September—more later.
- October 9, 2020, Northfield Center.
- December meeting—is currently being coordinatedwe will be meeting in a location TBD.

Inside this issue:

Next Meeting

Bits and ² Pieces

THE SALUTE—Never Stop Serving.... IIIMC



Next Meeting

MEETING CANCELLATION

April 2020 Meeting

—Our April 2020 meeting is cancelled due to the Corona Virus situation. We will keep you posted on any changes or updates as we receive them.

We will keep you informed of our future meetings and their status.

- —If we can do anything for you or assist in any way, please contact any officer on the Board (bottom of page two).
- —I hope all of you are well. I encourage each of you to follow the President's guidelines on dealing with the Corona Virus Pandemic.

It is very important that we do the following:

- 1. Listen to and follow the directions of our state and local authorities.
- 2. If you feel sick, stay home. Do not go to work. Contact your medical provider.
- 3. If your children are sick, keep them at home. Contact your medical provider.
- 4. If someone in your household has tested positive for the Coronavirus, keep the entire household at home.
- 5. If you are an older American, stay home and away from other people.
- 6. If you are a person with a serious underlying health condition—such as a significant heart or lung problem—stay home and away from other people.
- —You can check our website for updates and what is planned in the near future (lincolnlandmoaa.org).

Bits and Pieces

Priority Legislation Illinois Council of Chapters, MOAA

- 1- SB 110 Surviving spouse
- 2- SB 1255 transfer of veterans education benefits
- 3 SB2293 Admission to the veterans homes for retired guard reserve
- 4 HB5422 tax credit for guard and reserve employers
- 5 SB 3761 ASVAB test and recruiter access to high school

Golf Outing

We are relooking the golf outing. Hope to get it rescheduled to later in the year.

If you need any assistance or help

If you need anything or if we can help, contact one of the officers on the board from the list below.

IL-03 Lincoln Land Chapter

President, Newsletter, BOD: David Miller, LTC USA, Ret, <u>miller42@aol.com</u>, david.b.miller32.nfg@mail.mil, 217-529-8014

1st Vice President, Programs, Personal Affairs, BOD: David Falk, Maj USMC, Ret, <u>falk-da63@aol.com</u>, 217-619-3828

2nd Vice President, Dinners and Contracts, Webmaster, BOD: David Knieriem, Maj USA, Ret, <u>dave@dkofficeconsulting.com</u>, 217-482-5821

Treasurer, BOD: Eugene (Gene) Bian, COL USAR, Ret, gb2416@comcast.net, 217-971-2537

Secretary, Communications & Publicity, BOD: Nathan Clemmer, LtCol USAF, Ret, Nathan.Clemmer@gmail.com, 618-791-8142

Legislative Liaison: Dr. Robert Tyler, Col USMC, Ret, robttyler@msn.com, 217-422-2983

Membership and Immediate Past President: Darrell L. Roll, COL USA Ret <u>darrell.roll@sbcglobal.net</u>, 254-319-3251(c), 217-632-0198(h)

Scholarships: Dr. Mark DePue, LTC USAR, Ret, DePuemr@outlook.com, 217-558-8949

Surviving Spouse Representative: Christine (Chris) Milchuck, Christine.A.Milchuck.ctr@mail.mil, 217-761-3382



